December 2020, High School Safety Meeting Minutes

Safety Committee Members

Robert Christine*
Anthony Henry*
Laird Ihle*
Osheanna Lonergan*
Mattias van 't Hoenderdaal*
Jason Magditch*
Jill West*

*In Attendance

The following items were discussed at the Safety Committee Meeting held on December 16, 2020:

- Reviewed minutes from November 18, 2020 meeting:
 - Unnecessary fencing at 6GC was removed.
 - Republic Services relocated dumpster.
 - Return louvers in café and kitchen were cleaned
 - Purchase order sent to Alderfer Glass to replace old glass panels with metal panels & assess showcase glass.

■ HS concerns:

- Requesting a bullet-resistant film on café windows.
- Fire doors in lower B hallway near mail room do not close during fire alarms. Simplex will be contacted to assess.
- Safety improvements to back parking lot. Matt or Jason will provide Rob a sketch to be reviewed with Nancianne Edwards.
- Lack of sufficient camera coverage at Alumni field. Someone was able to gain access to field & vandalized the locker room.
- Valves for science lab showers & eye wash stations need to be checked. To be completed next non-instructional day, January 18, 2021.
- A building inspection of QCHS was conducted.
 - Steps from back parking lot to lower gym are cracking. Repairs to begin in March 2020.
 - One of the 4" drains in front of exterior lower gym doors is missing a cap. Will be replaced from inventory.
 - No classroom issues noted.

Next meeting will be January 13, 2021 at Trumbauersville Elementary. Jill sent notification of date and time.